NORTH UIST MEDICAL PRACTICE

Patient Participation Group (PPG)

Minutes of meeting

21st January 2014 at 6:00pm

PRESENT

Dr Gerry Wheeler

Dr Amanda Woods

Dr Barbara Pilkington

Mrs Christina Dick

Mr John Maclean

Mrs Theona Morrison

Mrs Helen Maclean

Mrs Isa MacKillop

Ms Peggy MacPhee

MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING

The minutes of the last meeting were accepted as a correct record of the meeting held on 12.12.13, and it was agreed that the minutes would be posted on the North Uist Medical Practice website.

NOTICE BOARD

Dr Wheeler is going to buy a notice board dedicated to PPG matters to be placed in the waiting room.  The notice board is to have a list of PPG members and how to contact them, the aim of the PPG and what projects they are involved with.  The members are to think about a logo.

BAYHEAD CLINIC

Theona reported to the group that she has spoken to Alistair MacEachan from the Council who said that the Bayhead clinic belongs to the Council and is leased to North Uist Development but encouraged the group to speak with Robert Fraser.  The main issue with Bayhead clinic is safe access and confidentiality.  

Dr Wheeler said that the practice was not contractually required to offer a clinic in Bayhead – but that he was committed to providing the service at cost to the practice for patient convenience.  

The issue of whether the practice should pay rent came up.   Dr Wheelers opinion was that as the practice was providing a community service... at a cost to itself... for the convenience of the local community... it would be surprising if some sort of extra fee was charged to it by the community group. Especially when the practice only used a room in the building for half an hour a fortnight.  

The main issues outstanding are related to a lack of clarity about what kind of public liability insurance NUDG had for the building, and whether the lack of an access ramp at any entrance meant that the building was not compliant with current legislation. 

Theona and Christina were to meet with Robert Fraser and were to ask Sandra Humphrey from the Disability group to join them to discuss this further.

MARY MACKENZIE’S VISIT

The group were to ask Mary MacKenzie to attend the next meeting on 25.02.14.  Helen was to ask Flora OT to attend on the same night. 

CARMEN MORRISON

Christine is in contact with Carmen Morrison.  Carmen has asked as many as possible to meet with her on Thursday 20th February at lunch time in Claddach Kirkibost centre.  Christine is to ask Carmen if there is any funding that the PPG can access.

6:30PM Colin Gilmour and Kathleen McCulloch joined the meeting

· Off-Island referrals/second opinion – it was brought to the attention of Mr Gilmour that off island referrals/second opinion were not working for the people of North Uist and especially now that the plane service to Stornoway has been dramatically reduced.  The group were also concerned that the lack of discussion prior to these changes was not acceptable and that the patients are now suffering because of the changes.  It was noted that Barra are not hampered by the same referral restrictions as the Uists.  It was suggested that Patient Pathways were to be looked at again to see if any improvements can be made.   Mr Gilmour said to the group that there was a new Medical Director in post and this was the perfect opportunity to air the patient experiences the group have collected.  Mr Gilmour was to take the dossier of patient experiences collected and meet with the Medical Director. 

It was noted by the GPs that the x-ray department in the Western Isles Hospital was very helpful. 

· General Consultant offer as opposed to Specialist expertise. – it was felt byu thbe group that the Uists were being funneled towards WIH rather than their traditional preference of Glasgow in order to 'prop up' services in Lewis.  

· This was not convenient for Southern isles patients – and more general concerns have been raised for some time about the wisdom of limiting  patients and their doctors to local general opinions when it may   sometimes be preferable to refer directly to more specialist services.  

· GP’s representation at GP meetings. –  After previously highlighting the issue – the group was pleased to hear that there is a move to start holding possibly two Western Isles GP meetings a year in the Southern Isles as opposed to them all happening in Stornoway. 

· Patient travel issues  - It was noted that Patient transport budget has been transferred to the Health Board budget.  At the last meeting we discussed why the Uists has no designated taxi service available to patients although this is present in Lewis.  Mr Gilmour was to enquire why this is the case

DELIVERY OF SERVICES

Physiotherapy – Mr Gilmour said that he was due to meet with the Physiotherapy Department Managers to discuss to reinstate the Physiotherapy service in Lochmaddy.  He will inform the PPG of the result of the meeting.

Dietetics – There has been no decision with regards to this service being delivered in Lochmaddy in the future.

Foot care – Elderly patients are finding it extremely hard to attend the Uist and Barra Hospital for their foot care.  One patient complained to the chief executive and is now receiving his foot care in Lochmaddy by the Podiatrist!

Community Nursing Services – Kathleen McCulloch informed the group that the Community Nurses are being trained to deliver IV antibiotics in the patient’s homes.  There is also a respiratory nurse in the Uists.  GPs should contact Mary MacKenzie with regards to those services.  

ANY OTHER BUSINESS

DATE OF NEXT MEETING

The next meeting is to be Tuesday 25th February 2014 at 6pm

